August 26, 2005

THIS IS A DECISION PAPER

TO:  

Hardin County Board Of Education

FROM:  
Richard Hughes, Ed.D, Superintendent

SUBJECT: 
Changing a Speech Therapist position to an Occupational Therapist (OTR/L) position and eliminating a Certified Occupational Therapy Assistant position.

ISSUE:

Occupational therapy is a related service, which legally must be rendered in accordance with a student’s individual education plan. Hardin County Schools currently has three Occupational Therapists and two Occupational Therapy Assistant positions. One of the Occupational Therapy Assistant positions is vacant and has a small probability of being filled. This is due to short supply, higher salaries in other rehabilitation settings, and a surplus of job opportunities in the area. An Occupational Therapy Assistant has limited scope in the delivery of service, must be supervised by an Occupational Therapist and is unable to evaluate, plan treatments, and write goals.  There have been several inquiries from Occupational Therapists regarding employment, but none from Certified Occupational Therapy Assistants.  The district would benefit from employing an Occupational Therapist, rather than an Occupational Therapy Assistant, for various reasons.  We are more likely to be able to find a qualified individual who could perform evaluations, plan treatments, and deliver services without supervision. Due to the combination of a part time speech pathologist position and a SLPA position there is one extra speech position that will not need to be filled this year. The special education department would better be able to meet our student’s needs by hiring an Occupational Therapist instead of a Speech Pathologist.

FACTS 

1. The Occupational Therapy Assistant position has been vacant since the middle of July 2005 with no certified applicants. The same position was open for the 2003- 2004 school year and remained open for three quarters of the school year before being filled.  The factors contributing to making this position difficult to fill include a significant decrease in the number of graduating Occupational Therapy Assistants, higher salary opportunities in other rehabilitation settings, and several area businesses having job openings including one regional school district. 

2. Occupational therapy services must be delivered to meet the legal requirements of the child’s individual education plan.  Current staff cannot meet the level of service required.    

3. The current caseload supports the division of the delivery of service between four Occupational Therapists.

4. The board allotted for 20.6 speech therapists.  Due to combining a speech therapist and speech therapy assistant position, there are 18.6 speech therapists employed and a .6 position advertised.  This leaves 1.4 positions available in the budget.

5. Certified Occupational Therapy Assistants make a salary of  $25,163 per year.

6. Speech Therapists and Occupational Therapists make the same basic pay with the same increment, but Occupational Therapists receive ten extended days.

7. Funds from the elimination of a COTA position could be used to pay the difference between the Speech Therapist and the Occupational Therapists positions.

CONCLUSION:

Current occupational therapy staff cannot meet time amounts legally specified on Individual Education Plans. There is a short supply of Certified Occupational Therapy Assistants in the area.  An Occupational Therapist is able to provide a greater range of services with a higher degree of knowledge and skill.  For the 2005-2006 school year the Special Education department needs an Occupational Therapist rather than a Speech Therapist.

RECOMMENDATION:

It is recommended that the position of Certified Occupational Therapy Assistant be eliminated and a Speech Therapist position be changed to Occupational Therapist. 

RECOMMENDED MOTION:

I move that we eliminate the position of Certified Occupational Therapy Assistant and change a Speech Therapist position to Occupational Therapist.

